
UDC Amendments – Short Term Rentals – Ordinance Revisions Committee – February 23, 2021 

Origin 

On December 21, 2020, Ann Arbor City Council enacted Resolution R-20-473 which directed the City Administrator, and 
Planning Commission, if applicable, to develop and propose amendments to Chapter 97 (Short Term Rentals) and/or 
Chapter 55 Unified Development Code to create the appropriate regulatory structure to enable the continued operation 
of preexisting short term rentals. 

Background 

This direction comes after adoption of Ordinance 20-24 by the City of Ann Arbor which, in part, restricts short term 
rentals that are not the principal residence of the operator from operation in residential zoning districts.  The proposed 
ordinance amendments are tailored to reflect this previous legislative action by the City. 

Proposed Amendments 

The proposed amendments to Chapter 55 in response to this direction are provided below. 

Added Short Term Rental – Non-Principal Residence as a permitted use in Mixed-Use Districts: 

 

Added Short Term Rental – Principal Residence Homestay and Whole House as accessory uses in residential districts: 



 

Added Section to Non-Conforming provisions that enable Non-Principal Residence Short-Term Rentals that were 
established prior to March 1, 2021 (effective date of licensing ordinance) to continue as legal nonconforming uses: 

 

Added related definitions to UDC: 

 

 



 

The full drafted ordinance is attached for reference to show the changes proposed in context of existing ordinance. 

Next Steps 

� Questions and/or feedback by Ordinance Revisions Committee this evening 
� Public Hearing Scheduled for March 2, 2021 City Planning Commission Regular Meeting 
� City Council consideration after Planning Commission recommendation 


